June 13, 2007

LCEM Board Meeting

Christ Church, Streator

Present:  Fr. Crist, Steve Grzywa, Shanon Edwards, Don Martin, Tessy Kessler, Brian Hoskins, Jeff Dean, Sharon Boer, Judy Russell, Mary Grzywa
The meeting was brought to order at 7 p.m.  Fr. Crist opened with a prayer.

Minutes of previous meeting: No minutes from April were in the packet, Jeff D. motioned and Sharon B. seconded that reading the minutes be dispensed with.  Motion passed.

Financial report

Everyone is up to date on the assessments.  The diocesan grant has been received.  LCEM income is tracking well with the year to date budget and expenses.  No money has been taken from savings.
The May 30th financial report showed income was down in May (due to payment from one station being a little late).  The money market account has $37,000.  Jeff D. and Don M. motioned and seconded to accept treasurers report.  Motion passed.

Jack Kessler has recommended that one month forbearance on payments be offered to all stations, with Ottawa not paying in June, LaSalle in July and Streator and Farm Ridge in August.   Sharon B. moved that the forbearance be done.  Discussion ensued.  Fr. John reports that Dick Donnocker (Ottawa treasurer) is strongly in favor of the one month forbearance.  Steve G. noted that Ottawa had formally requested the forbearance in their meeting notes from last month vestry meeting.  Steve also stated his desire that we move judiciously.  Jeff D. voiced a concern that LCEM needs to have funds available in the immediate future for missional investment expenses that are expected to arise from the 12 key planning process.  Shanon E. said that St. Paul is ok on income and that pledges are being met.  Judy R. said that Ottawa could hold off.  Shanon suggested we could use an approach of offering ½ assessment with a challenge to do something missionally positive with it.  After further discussion, it was the board’s consensus that there was no overwhelming immediate need and that the board will revisit the issue at our next meeting.  The motion was withdrawn.

Clergy Report
Fr. John has 3 weddings this summer, 2 in Ottawa and 1 at St. Andrews.  There is also a baptism and 4 receptions of adults in the Episcopal faith at St. Andrews.

On the week of 6/24, Fr. John will be rearranging his schedule to have his days off early in the week.  After the 7/22 regular service schedule and the St. Andrew’s summer fest, Fr. John will be starting a 3 week vacation.  Fran is working on supply clergy for those Sundays.  Fr. John also plans to take some more time off in the fall.  Additionally, he will be out of town on one fall Sunday to help at a Cursillo weekend.

Fr. John’s health expenses will drop by $160/month on 8/1 because he will become eligible for programs thru medicare and senior citizens programs thru his & Maryfran’s private health insurance.

The page will need coverage during Fr. John’s absences.  It’s St. Paul’s turn.  There is a bill for $144 for the pager for next year.  Steve G. moved, Jeff D. seconded that LCEM pay the bill. Motion passed.

Ottawa report
Judy R. reported that the landscaping is almost complete (waiting for access to one corner after the ramp is done).  We saved a lot of money by digging out the bushes ourselves and the rest is almost covered by donations.

The ramp, which we’ve discussed for years, is finally being done.  We have a $14,000 grant and some donations.  The total cost is approximately $40,000.

Organ reconstruction is being done at a cost of $25,000.  We have $15,000 in donations.

Ottawa vestry has also begun investigating the work of refurbishing several of the stained glass windows.  Money exists in a fund to do this work.

Streator report
Sharon B. reports that the new organ will be here in July.   They also have their Christmas in July fundraiser planned.  This fundraiser includes requests for donations and a service with carols, Christmas decorations and a general Christmas theme.  It’s been a successful fundraiser in past years.   They are also preparing for Relay for Life.

St. Paul report
Shanon E. reports that they are preparing for the Relay for Life, the Alzheimer’s Memory Walk on 9/16, a Cursillo Weekend on 10/26, and the upcoming Soup and Sandwich luncheon on 11/1.

Miscellaneous
Tessy Kessler suggested that an LCEM fundraiser could be arranged using the website to sell donated items (yard sale type items).  Discussion ensured.  Fr. John suggested several of us come up with website ideas and approaches and bring proposals back to the LCEM board.  No one was formally delegated to a committee for this activity.

Mary Grzywa brought a proposal for refrigerator magnets to be purchased at the cost of $156 for 1000.   A design has been done.  She’ll try to incorporate the pager number as well.

Multi-year Planning (12 Key) Progress
Steve G. reported that the study portion of the planning process using 12 keys has been completed.  A Medium Term Plan Status Update was distributed.  The next phase of the planning process is to create the first version of the multi-year plan and to schedule planning sessions with leaders, wardens, interested individuals and those who participated in initial study efforts.  One of the strengths of the program we are using is it’s practical approach in recognizing that not everything can be undertaken at once and to build from strengths to give an initial “win”.  Steve summarized that the program is about improving people’s lives by addressing their hopes and their hurts.  

Shanon reported that what the study really clarified in her mind was that while church buildings may be where we go to worship and be nourished, that the purpose of doing that is to find and work on those human hurts and hopes.  Shanon reported that the conversation in her meetings always seemed to come around to pastoral and lay visits.  

Fr. John noted that one weakness of the program of 12 keys that we are using in our planning effort is that it doesn’t separately address Christian formation as an individual key.  (It is a part of mission and a program and would be related to relational groups.)  Fr. John reminded the board that the most effective congregations in the Episcopal Church are those who see themselves as learning communities.

Discussion ensued.  It was decided that the study results would be presented to the broader community in detail over the next 6 weeks in the form of website detail and handouts at church.  We will do 2 keys a week to allow people time to absorb material.  We will ensure that the handouts from all the weeks remain available throughout the entire period.  Planning may begin before the end of the educational phase, but will be delayed until toward the end.  Additionally, we will plan a picnic for August 26.  Details will be discussed further by Fr. John, Steve and Shanon.

Website report
Mary Grzywa reported that the website content is active.  Quizzes, new meditations, stories are being added regularly.   The prayer page allows for a prayer candle to be lit and also for submission of prayers for bulletin/church inclusion and prayer chain.  Ottawa, LaSalle and St. Andrews all have a nice amount of content on their home pages. Please continue to encourage photo documentation of church events and send stories to Mary.  (Website has her email on it.)  

St. Andrew’s Festival planning

July 22 festival will be from 1 to 4 p.m.  St. Andrew’s people did not want an altered service schedule for that day.

Jeff D. and Brian H. motioned and seconded to adjourn.  Motion passed.

Fr. John led a prayer to close the meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Grzywa
